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Thank you from the School Staff 
This is our last newsletter for 2011. We would like to take this opportunity to thank all parents and caregivers for 
your partnership in 2011. We wish you all a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and a safe holiday. We look 
forward to working with you again in 2012. 
 
School returns on… 
Term 1 of 2012 starts on Friday, 27 January 2012 for teachers and other school staff, and Monday 30 January for 
students in Years 7, 11 and 12. The remainder of the school (Years 8, 9 and 10) returns on Tuesday 31 January. 
 
A thank you letter from Mr Godby 
Dear Parents,  
 
It is my great pleasure to inform you that the Rose Bay Secondary College community has successfully raised the 
necessary funds required to repair the oval. The „Save the Oval‟ campaign has raised $23,000 and is a major 
contributing factor in creating a safe and sustainable oval a reality for our students.  
 
The funds have been raised through the following activities: 
  
UNSW Band Festival Canteen    $  8,000 
Whole school raffle     $  1,500 
Trivia Night     $13,500 

_______ 
TOTAL      $23,000 
 
The NSW government in 2010 contributed a $20,000 grant to be spent on upgrading the oval. At the recent Trivia 
Night, the Honourable Gabrielle Upton announced that the NSW State Government would contribute a further 
$45,000 to the upgrade of the College oval.  
 
This means that the College now has $88,000 available to spend on the oval. The P&C have been extremely 
supportive of this venture from the beginning and have kindly pledged to contribute the necessary extra funds that 
are needed to make the oval upgrade a reality. It is envisaged that the oval upgrade will commence in March 
2012.   
 
Thank you very much to all members of the Rose Bay Secondary College community; students, parents, 
businesses and staff; who have contributed to this cause. Special mention must be made of some individuals 
who, without their efforts, the oval upgrade would not have happened; 



 The Sports Committee – this group of people have done an amazing job on this task and now look set to 
raise the profile of sport at RBSC even further! 

 PDHPE Faculty – working tirelessly on weekends and evenings. An amazing team of professionals. It is a 
privilege to work with this wonderful group of people.  

 P&C – another fine group of people who work so well together for the benefit of the students. Gaby 
Munro, as the P&C president, has spent numerous hours on this particular task. Her leadership, 
perseverance and support are greatly appreciated. 

 The Senior Executive of Jim Linton, Di Fetherston and Lucy Andre for their leadership and support of this 
cause which has been outstanding and sustained over a very long period of time.  

 Numerous parents and staff that arranged for donations from eastern suburbs businesses and, of course, 
parents that donated goods or their own time to be auctioned on the night. The following parents and staff 
arranged for multiple goods; Judith O‟Rourke, Lauren Broit, John Flack, Rod Portada,  the Freinkle family, 
Jim Lawless, Lin Bernard, Wendy Goldman and Gaby Munro. 

 All of the local business for donating goods for the Trivia Night. This was a resounding success and alone 
raised approximately $8,500.  

 Everyone who attended the RBSC Trivia night. It was a great night where staff, parents and ex students 
were able to enjoy each other‟s company whilst raising money for the college. Thank you to Michael 
Gencher for being our sensational M.C/Trivia Master on the night. N.B. Next year‟s Trivia Night will be run 
by the Social Science Faculty with money being raised for data projectors. SAVE THE DATE – 
17/11/12!!!!! 

 RBSC sports committee, Maccabi and Oscars Rose Bay/Bondi Cafe Bondi for donating prizes for the 
raffle. Thank you to all of the students, parents and staff who sold many raffle books. Chris Cave sold the 
most books (over ten!!) and received the prize of $100.    

 Parents and grandparents that made very generous donations; Dr Mica Spasojevic, the Price-Steele 
family, the Musat family and Mr Ronald Jacobs. 

 Wendy Goldman and her family. Wendy has worked tirelessly in supporting sport at RBSC. Her patience, 
humour, organisational skills and commitment are second to none. A very sincere thank you to her and 
her family.  

 
The upgrade of the college oval will soon be a reality and will bear testimony to the wonderful community spirit 
that Rose Bay Secondary College possesses. Thank you to everyone that has contributed to this worthwhile 
effort.  
 
Regards,  
Mr Ian Godby 
Head Teacher PDHPE/Sport 
 
N.B. Please find below all a list of all of the local businesses and individuals that donated goods and services for 
the silent auction. 
 
Businesses that donated goods for RBSC Trivia Night 2011 
Please join RBSC in thanking the following businesses and individuals that generously donated their goods and 
services to auction at the Rose Bay Secondary College Trivia Night on Saturday, 19

th
 November 2011. Please 

support the local businesses that support us.  
 
Cuisine Cakes, Rose Bay Ros Jackson 
Sydney Roosters Anthony Bennett, Lyne Park Tennis 
Sydney Swans Let‟s Go Surfing, Bondi 
NSW Waratahs Barney‟s Bondi Beach 
Classic Sports   Elixir Gym, Bondi Junction 
Swiss Grand Hotel, Bondi Curves, Rose Bay 
Chugg Entertainment Vision Personal Training, Bondi Junction 
Catherine Wearne Luna Park, Sydney 
KAOS Headquarters, Rose Bay Jim Lawless 
Full Face Orthodontics Leap Frogs Action Sport & Games 



Irene Grootendorst Ecodownunder 
EHOVE Eastlakes Golf Club 
Tracey Deep Woollahra Golf Club 
Sydney Harbour Federation Trust Ensemble Theatre 
Roman Camping Equipment Pty Ltd Jackie Munro 
Gaby and Ross Munro Albion Cycles 
Adam Doong 
Fish at the Rocks 
Ravesi‟s 
Skinny Dip 
Jed‟s Food Store 
Blue Orange Restaurant 
Deli Cafe 
Auburn Meats 
The Dinner Ladies 
Sam the butcher 
Malcolm Turnbull 
Lee Cass 
Ingrid Ohlsson 
Captain Grant‟s Toys 
Glenayr Flower Shop 
Hoenig Family 
Magnolia Necklace 
Dee Prtichard 

David Wayne 
Kelly‟s bar and Grill 
Tropicana Cafe  
Sokkeng Butcher 
Charcoal Chicken 
Smooch Frozen Yogurt 
Simon Revelman 
Wendy De Graff 
Rose Bay Hotel 
Segue Life Coaching 
Julie Hopkins 
Olivia Hopkins 
Cabochon Vintage Jewellery 
Centennial Dry Cleaners 
Bunning‟s Rose Bay 
Bondi Top Sellers 
Leona Edmiston 
Oporto Rose Bay  

 
 
Cabaret success 
On 1 December evening the College Hall was turned into a dining hall and diners were entertained with dances, 
songs, and drama for well over 3 hours as they were served with a tantalizing three course meal prepared by Yr 
11 Hospitality students. It was a non -top show enjoyed by all. Congratulations to the cast of teachers and 
students led by Ms Alonzo who were not only just outstanding but gave their time to making this night a success. 
We thank you! 
 
Cabaret Students Acknowledgment - Congratulations to the following cast and crew who have made Cabaret a 
success! The Camaraderie was amazing and these students have worked so hard to bring together a magical 
show and dinner! 
 
CAST 
Chantal Abraham (yr 9)  
Olivia An (yr 9)  
Ziandra Aginsky (yr 9)  
Qistina Aziz (yr 10)  
Yasmin Bliss (yr 9)  
Zuni Bruneau (yr 9)  
Madeleine Cameron (yr 9)  
Chenny Chen (yr 8)  
Chaquira Cusack (yr 9)  
Sophie Erasmus (yr 9)  
Rose Fan (yr 8)  
Patricia Gallaher (yr 10)  
Jeff He (yr 9)  
Hannah Ichilcik (yr 7)   
Viola Iida (yr 10)  
Kierra Jones (yr 10)  
Levy Jones-Leary (yr 9)  
Mariah Kells (yr 8)  

Christina King (yr 8)  
Danielle Kedar (yr 11)  
Nikki Leech (yr 9)  
Shoshana Malev (yr 11)  
Tara Martin (yr 8)  
Lily Martyn (yr 10)  
Sabina Nettleton (yr 10)  
Neszaviar Patuwai (yr 9)  
Tayla Perjan (yr 9)  
Lisa Plashchik (yr 8)  
Emma Salisbury (yr 9)  
Jason Sevitt-Vowels (yr 11)  
Kennedy Shine (yr 8)  
Jack Somerton (yr 10)  
Rebecca Spicer (yr 10)  
Ema Steliarova (yr 8)  
Emily Trachtenberg (yr 10)  
Mizuki Uei (yr 7)  
Lauren Walker (yr 11)  



Regina Wang (yr 8)  
Peri Watson (yr 8)  
Isabelle Wilson (yr 8)  
Jason Wu (yr 8)  
  
Stage Band   
Harry Levey (yr 9)   
Ned Reinhard (yr 8)  
Josh Bernard (yr 9)  
Stephen Lomax (yr 11)  
Kieran Eliot (yr 11)  
Ollie Close (yr 10)  
Michael Kedar (yr 7)  
Edward Christie (yr 10)  
Jack Tinker (yr 10)  
Robert Lewis (yr 8)  
Tommy Antoniades (yr 9)  
Liam Pointing (yr 9)  
  
Crew  
India Bertoli (yr 8)  
Zac Cherry (yr 11)  
Luke Cruickshank (yr 10)  

Hugh Cruickshank (yr 8)  
Louis Fowler (yr 10) 
Imogen Hubber (yr 9)  
Samantha Webster (yr 10)  
Jamieson Kennedy-Wade (yr 11)  
 
Hospitality Crew 
Shawn Haba (yr 11) 
Jayme Hemopo (yr 11) 
Samantha Holliday (yr 11) 
Lanz Kerr (yr11) 
Jordan Lee (yr 11) 
Jessica Maurer (yr 11) 
Casey Marsden (yr 11) 
Alex Menyhart (yr 11) 
Megan Tanura (yr 11) 
Ruby Humberstone (yr 10) 
Serena Bomze (yr 9) 
Gigi Midgley (yr 9) 
Mia Perkins (yr 9) 
Tasman Porter (yr 9) 
Angela Shin (yr 9) 
Leah Varnaressos (yr 9)  

 
From the Deputy Principals’ Desks 
 
Semester Two Student Reports 
Student reports are a vital form of communication between the school and the parents regarding student 
achievement. These will be sent out in the next few weeks and we urge you to read them together with your 
children.  Year 10 students will receive their reports at their Graduation on the 9 December. Students can log onto 
www.studyskillshandbook.com.au (username: forrosebaysconly; password:111results), and access valuable 
information to improve your study effectiveness. This will be a valuable exercise over the holidays. 
 
Girls Skirts 
We are phasing out the straight skirts for students in Years 8 to 10. Students in Year 7 of 2012 will be wearing the 
pleated skirts only.  
 
Hamper for our neighbors 
A big thank you to the few families who have made donations for this to happen. We still need a lot more so if you 
have some non perishable items which can go into a small package for our many neighbors, please drop them at 
Ms Andre‟s office. This is our way of saying thank you for living next to our school. 
 
Farewell, Mr Pickering 
We are sad to announce that Mr Pickering, our Science teacher who joined us in August 2007 has received a 
transfer to another school close to his family who live in Newcastle. Mr Pickering is loved by staff and students 
alike and he will be sorely missed.  Good luck in your new school. 
 
The Calendar 
 

Date Event 

December 5 to December 9 Year 7 Surf Life Saving program  

December 5 Year 6 Orientation/Information Afternoon 

December 9 Year 10 Graduation 9:30 am 

December 14 Presentation Night  

December 15 Year 12 Morning Tea 12 to 2 pm 

http://www.studyskillshandbook.com.au/


December 16 Last Day of School for students 

December 20 Last Day of School for staff 

January  27 2012 Staff return 

January 30 2012 Years 7 and 11 return 

January 31 2012 Years 8, 9 and 10 return 

 
Our school Calendar 
 
Departmental News 
Curriculum Webpage 
 
Science  
Science summary 
We hope all students found this year of science interesting and informative. The science department would like to 
make a big thankyou to all those students who tried their best in science this year. You have been a pleasure to 
teach and we look forward to teaching you next year.  
Year 7  
The Science department would like to congratulate all year 7 students for completing their first year of high school 
science. We hope they found it interesting, informative and most of all fun. We are looking forward to expanding 
their knowledge of science in year 8. 
Year 8  
Yr 8 is completing their final topic „Space‟. They can look forward to some very exciting practical lessons on space 
shuttle launches to wrap up the year.   

 

Year 9 
Year 9 students are completing the topic „Natural Disasters‟. To wrap up the year they will be engaged in a series 
of lessons focussed on building earthquake resistant structures.   
Year 12 
During the upcoming holidays year 12 students need to ensure all work is completed and content is understood.  
To achieve good results in the science courses students need to demonstrate deep knowledge and 
understanding of all course components. This understanding can only be achieved through diligence and 
sustained effort.    
Biology  
Biology students need to ensure they have completed all work to date. During the holidays students should revise 
and write notes on every syllabus point from the first topic „Maintaining a Balance‟.  
Chemistry 
Chemistry students have their first assessment task on nuclear chemistry due in week 10. Chemistry students 
also need to ensure they have completed all work to date. During the holidays students should revise and write 
notes on every syllabus point from the first topic „Production of Materials‟.  
Physics 
Physics students have their first assessment task due in week 10. Physics students also need to ensure they 
have completed all work to date. During the holidays students should revise and write notes on every syllabus 
point from the first topic HSC topic. 
 
PDHPE  
All students from years 7 – 10 have been issued with a detailed scope and sequence that explains at 
length what students are doing each term in the theoretical and practical components of this course. 
Students have also been issued with a “PDHPE GENERAL INFORMATION FOR STUDENTS AT RBSC” 
sheet. This details the requirements in PDHPE in relation to uniform, theory lessons, homework, 
assignments and student conduct.  
  
Year 7  
Year 7 are completing a unit entitled “Keeping Myself Safe” in the theoretical component of this course. In this unit 
students will look at personal safety and road safety as well as water and beach safety. Students will also be 
instructed in basic first aid and DRABC. This is linked with the Year Seven Life Saving program that is conducted 
at Bondi Beach in week 9 of this term – Monday 6

th
 December through to and including Friday 10

th
 December. In 

the practical component of this course the students have created and taught a line dance to their class. This 

http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/calendar.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2546.node


cohort did extremely well in this task and are to be commended for their efforts. This year group is now enjoying 
the challenges of learning how to juggle!  
 
Year 8  
Year 8 are completing a unit entitled “Smart Living” in the theoretical component of this course. In this unit 
students will explore risk taking and drug use, specifically cannabis and binge drinking. Students will also examine 
how to access health information and consumer protection/protective strategies. In the practical component of this 
course the students have designed a warm up game and taught it to the class. This task was also performed very 
well. This was worth 10% of their total course mark.  
 
Year 9 
Year 9 are completing a unit entitled “Don‟t worry … be Happy!” in the theoretical component of this course. In 
this unit students will look at mental health, developing positive relationships, recognising and responding to 
abusive situations, discrimination and affirming diversity. Please note that Year 9 are working with edmodo on 
their laptops and should be checking this daily. In the practical component of this course the students are learning 
non-traditional team sports such as Tchoukball, European handball, Gaelic football and La Crosse. They will be 
issued with a skills assessment mark worth 10%.  
 
Year 10  
Year 10 participated in the Preparation program and within that program was the mandatory PDHPE Crossroads 
program. This year the students participated in a workshop conducted by Wheelchair Basketball Australia. This 
involved two presenters discussing with the year 10 students how they came to be in wheelchairs and the 
dangers of risk taking; especially for teenage boys. Students had the opportunity to play a game of wheelchair 
basketball which gave them an appreciation of the difficulties that people in wheelchairs face on a daily basis. The 
rest of the day was spent by year 10 watching a wonderful ABC documentary series entitled “Whatever! The 
Science of Teens”. The three parts of this series that the students watched as a focal point for their discussions 
was risk taking, binge drinking and sex.   
 
Year 11 
Year 11 are currently completing their first option of Sports Medicine. Their first assessment for the HSC is due on 
Thursday 2

nd
 December. It is imperative that all year 12 students attend every lesson, and that if a lesson is 

missed that they complete they work as soon as possible. Students should be spending at least half an hour a 
night on revising class notes and compiling a study summary. To assist these students with their studies they are 
in the process of being issued with a PDHPE Year 12 contract that stipulates what they need to do to perform well 
in this course.  
 
Year 11 - Sport Lifestyle and Recreation 
Students are completing their Coaching and Training Assessment Task. This is an online coaching course where 
they receive a certificate in „Beginning Coaching General Principles‟. It is recognised by the Australian 
Government and the Australian Sports Commission. In practical lessons, students are taking part in Basketball, 
Oz Tag and Soccer in preparation for coaching the year 7 students next term. 
 
 
Year 7 Life Saving Week 
Is on at Bondi Beach from Monday 5

th
 December through to and including Friday 9

th
 December. Any student that 

is not attending must come to school in week nine. A teacher is being employed to work with these students in the 
key learning areas during this week.  
 
Social Science  
Farewell: 
Many thanks to Margaret Holdman who has been with us this year teaching Geography and Work Studies in the 
Social Science department. She will be missed by staff and students next year when she returns to JJ. Cahill 
Memorial High School. 
 
Year 7Geography 



Students are studying Global Environments including Deserts, Polar Lands and Rainforests. Some classes have 
been watching David Attenborough‟s „Frozen Planet‟ which has definitely enhanced their „Polar Lands‟ learning 
experience. 
 
Year 8 Geography 
Students are studying Global Geographical issues including threatened habitats, tourism, urbanization, use of 
ocean resources, access to fresh water, climate change, energy use, human rights, indigenous people and self-
determination. 
 
Students from 8F & 8G Geography participated in a PHILANTHROPY CHALLENGE to raise money for NGOs 
and NPOs of their choosing. They were paid between $0.10 - $5 per home chore and raised $1103.  
 
The students have been busy deciding what to spend their earned money on: chickens, seeds, cows, donkeys, 
micro-loans for African communities, game rangers, adoption of an animal under the threat of extinction or to buy 
land in a rainforest.  
Of particular success where the efforts of 3 particular students: Elizabeth Butterworth, Brandon Supatra and Jake 
Heron who went out of their way each week to do small 'teacher chores' around the school: carrying teacher 
books, tidying classrooms or washing teacher cars.  
They truly grasped the initiative of philanthropy and all participants have been awarded "The Philanthropy 
Certificate" and small prizes by the CEO of the International Anti-Poaching Foundation (IAPF) Damien Mander 
(Australian ex-special forces Commando and Navy Clearance Diver) for their global 'civics and citizenship'. 
 
Year 9 
Geography 
Students are studying Australia‟s communities including Surf Life Saving Clubs, sporting organisations and 
townships around Australia. 
Commerce 
Students will be selling shares to parents for $2 each with a maximum of $20 worth. Please get involved in the 
„My Tie Dye‟ business. 
 
Year 10 Geography 
We wish all Year 10 students the best for their Graduation on the 9

th
 of December. 

 
Year 11 
Economics 
Students from these classes have been working very diligently over this first term of the HSC course, writing 
paragraphs to their first assessment task in Week 10 over and over and undertaking weekly quizzes in 
preparation for their first assessment test. They have remained very focused, and sought much help from 
teachers when they needed it. A very impressive start to their HSC Economics course. 
 
Geography 
Students have homework due each Monday. They are studying Ecosystems at Risk looking at Coral Reefs in 
detail. Students have a field trip to Maroubra Beach on Thursday 15

th
 December from recess onwards. Could you 

please remember to bring in your notes next week. 
 Holiday Homework – Ecosystems at Risk Essay questions and any outstanding homework from term 4. 
Congratulations to Pia Guilliatt and Daniel Musat for outstanding achievement this term on their Coastal Dunes 
report. 
 
Legal Studies 
Assessment Task 1 - Crime Test: all topics excluding International Law - multiple choice and short answer 
questions including stimulus short answer questions. Week 9, Thursday during class time. 
 Holiday Homework - Crime essay question and all outstanding work from homework booklets this term. 
Congratulations to Amanda Hong Ning, Dean Shachar, Anna Jacobs and Nancy Haifa for outstanding 
achievement this term in all topic tests. 
 
Business Studies 



Students are studying OPERATIONS STRATEGIES and have their first assessment task on Marketing coming up 
in week 9. 
 
Creative and Performing Arts (CAPA) 
 
Congratulations to all the students who performed and participated at Cabaret on Hardy. It was a huge success!  
 
A reminder that there are several performances still to come including Choir night on Dec 8, Ensembles Concert 
on Dec 13 and Presentation Day on Dec 14. 
 
The Creative and Performing Arts Department would like to say Happy Holidays to you all and a reminder that 
learning is continuing to happen in our classes till the end of term. 
 
YEAR 12  
Congratulations Martha Zwartz for being accepted into 2012 ART EXPRESS exhibition! 
Her Visual Arts Body of work “SECRET SELVES” will be on exhibition at Hazelhurst Regional Gallery & Arts 
Centre , Moree Plains Gallery from February next year. 
 
Students will be receiving their Formal Photographs on an official Disc on Thursday 15

th
 for the Year 12 luncheon.  

Congratulations on a fabulous Formal night! 
 
YEAR 11 PHOTOGRAPHY  
 
Over the Holidays, students should be in the process of researching ideas their Individual Project.  As much 
Photography during the break will improve their skills – perhaps some Holiday shots, Christmas celebrations, 
events and everyday subjects should be considered in their photographic work.  Students should also look at 
some Photography exhibitions to stimulate their knowledge.  During the Sydney Festival, many exhibitions are on 
display.  Short holiday courses are another good way to develop skills. 
 
YEAR 9 VISUAL DESIGN 
 
Congratulations on the completion of their ceramic forms and T-shirts this semester.  Students should pick up all 
design work to take home over the holidays.  Over the break, students may practice their drawing skills, 
Photoshop and graphic design techniques and attend art and design exhibitions in preparation for Year 10 Visual 
Design. 
 
DANCE STUDIES 
 
Eighteen gifted dance students from Year 7, 8, and 9 performed Alexander Ku's choreography "What the Night 
Tells the Day" at the 2011 Fast+Fresh Dance Festival, at the Riverside Theatre on 17 November 2011. The 
festival, which was presented by NSW Government's Trade & Investment (Arts NSW), Ausdance (NSW), Sydney 
Dance Company, ARIA, and the 2012 Sydney Festival, among many others, is a platform for new and innovative 
dance works as well as dance industry's most promising up-and-coming dancers. 
 
Then after, the young dancers worked on the 2011 Performing Arts Night, which was presented on 24 November 
2011. The program included excerpts of new choreographic works of teacher (Alexander Ku), Year 7 Dance 
Ensemble Group, Year 9 dance students, Year 10 (Viola Marie-Ellen Iida), Year 12 (Shana O'Brien), and recent 
dance graduate (Grace Homann). 
 
The 2011 Performing Arts Night gave a good overview of the dance coursework at the school, and the 
outstanding achievements of its students. 
  
2011 Excellent Achievement in Year 9 Dance Studies: 
First Place - Olivia An & Claudia Wolf (Tie) 
Second Place - Tarsha Forday & Angela Hyun Ji-Shin (Tie) 
Third Place - Ivana Jurcevic & Ziandra Aginsky (Tie) 



 
2011 Outstanding Contribution to Dance Studies: 
Viola Marie-Ellen Iida (Year 10), Shana O'Brien (Year 12) 
 
Welfare News 
 
Year Advisers for 2012 will be 
Year 7: Ms Morris and Ms Bingham 
Year 8: Ms Strong and Ms Russell 
Year 9: Ms Cleary and Ms Stern 
Year 10: Ms Horvath and Mr Portada 
Year 11: Ms Hawkins and Mr Alexandrou 
Year 12: Mr Horrell and Ms Kelly 
 
Please contact your child‟s year adviser should you have any concerns or questions, they can then either assist 
you themselves, or help you direct you enquiry to the appropriate place. As Year Advisers are often teaching, it is 
probably best to contact them via email. Please email the school account with Attention: Year Advisers Name/s 
and your child‟s name and Year level in the subject heading of your email. Year Advisers check their email daily 
and will usually be able to respond to your email within 24-48 hours. 
 
 
Year Info 
Year 7 
Year 7s will be undertaking swim school this coming week. 
 
Year 7 Web Page 
 
Year 8 Webpage 
 
Year 9 Webpage 
 
Year 10 
Year 10 students are finishing their work experience this week and they will be graduating on Friday 9 December. 
All parents are invited to this graduation ceremony which will start at 9:30 am in the hall. Students will receive 
their School Certificates and their reports. 
 
Year 10 Webpage 
 
Year 11 Webpage 
 
Year 12 
All Year 12 students are invited to celebrate their HSC results with the teachers at a morning tea on the 15 
December from 12 to 2 pm. Mr Manganaro and Mr Bollard will be at hand to give assistance if needed should 
students wish to change their courses. 
 
Year 12 Webpage 
 
Co-curricular 
Debating Program 
 
MUSIC EXTRA CURRICULAR 
Music Ensemble News 
 
Hard to believe it‟s that time of the year again with end of year performances coming up fast.  We're looking 
forward to sharing some great musical evening with the school and wider community over the last two weeks of 
school - for your diaries - 

http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2603.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2607.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2611.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2615.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2619.node
http://www.rosebay-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/sws/view/2623.node


 
Thursday 8 December - Combined Choirs workshop and performance - RBSC hosts six local primary schools - 
Barbecue at 6pm and Performance at 7pm Gold coin donation.  Help is needed from 5pm to put on the barbecue 
so if you are going to be there and can help out please email celiadonovan@optusnet.com.au - gold coin donation 
 
Tuesday 13 December - All ensembles concert - come along and celebrate another great year of music at Rose 
Bay Secondary College. All ensembles vocal, choir, strings, percussion, concert and stage will perform - full 
uniform is required.  There's a barbecue from 6pm - a great opportunity to catch up with other parents and we are 
asking for donations for the cake stand and for helpers on the night to cook and serve.  If you are able can help 
out please email celiadonovan@optusnet.com.au - gold coin donation. 
 
The Music Ensemble Committee needs a new secretary for 2011 and we thank outgoing secretary Ann Arnold for 
all her work.  It‟s not a big job (really) attend committee meetings twice per term, take the minutes and get the 
agenda out?  How hard can it be?  In addition the committee are very nice and its a friendly and harmonious 
group of parents - get it? Harmonious?  Seriously though we do really need someone to take on this role and if 
you can help please email eliadonovan@optusnet.com.au  We especially welcome Year 7 parents of students 
who love music.  On that "note" it would be awesome to have some new parents come along to the committee 
meetings in 2012 - you might have ideas and even better, skills to take the program forward with us. 
 
2012 -A lot to look forward to including Music Camp which is confirmed for May 21 to May 23 at the usual venue 
is Stanwell Tops. - all members invited and catered for ! 
 
Any comments, questions or feedback on the program please email celiadonovan@optusnet.com.au or log on to 
http://rbscmep.net/wp/ and add your comments. 
 
Co Curricular Webpage 
Music Ensemble Program  
 
Sport News 
Sport Webpage 
 
 
 
P&C News 
Next P&C meeting will be held 7 February 2012. All parents are welcome. 
 
P & C. Webpage 
 
Uniform Shop Webpage 
 
 
Newsletter Contacts: 
lucy.andre@det.nsw.edu.au 
heidi.metson@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
NEXT NEWSLETTER:  Week 2 Term 1 2012 
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